 (
Philip J. Rovang
Director
) (
Planning, Building & Development
 
  
) (
Lake
 
County
 Central Permit Facility
500 West Winchester Road
, Unit 101
Libertyville
, 
Illinois
  
60048-1331
Phone:  847.377.2600
E-mail planning@lakecountyil.gov
)



October 26, 2010

MEMORANDUM

To:		Planning, Building and Zoning Committee
		Finance and Administrative Committee

From:		Philip Rovang, Director

Subject:	Proposed 2011 Land Development Fee Schedule


As you know, the Department has proposed a 12% aggregate fee increase for FY2011. This aggregate increase, incorporated into the FY2011 revenue budget, has been reviewed and recommended approval at the Joint Meeting of the PB&Z and F&A Committees. Staff has prepared for the Committees’ review a detailed fee schedule that, in the aggregate, amounts to the 12% increase. 

The fee schedule, entitled “Exhibit A”, consists of the current fee for each service and the proposed fee. Please note that individual fee changes may be above or below this 12% aggregate based on (1) staff’s analysis of comparable fees charged by other jurisdictions and (2) the recommendation to more closely align fee revenue and the cost of providing such services. In some cases (highlighted in the text) staff recommends no fee increase at this time due to the factors enumerated above or – in the case of projects proposed for registration in lieu of permits – a fee reduction.

Following the Committees’ review and recommendation, the matter will be forwarded to the County Board. 
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